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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
General (lecture) meetings are held in the University of Colorado Museum, Dinosaur Room 

Second Thursday of each Month, at 7:00 PM.  The public is always welcome. 
 
 

2005 Event Calendar 
February 3 Executive Board, The Atrium, 30th and Iris, 7:30 PM. 
February 10 Presentation by Morey Stinson, Topic: The Rock Art of the Four Corners and Beyond 
  Morey says, “I plan to show how the styles and imagery of the pictographs and petroglyphs  

varies from region to region. I'll try to show the commonalities and uniqueness as we go from the 
Great Basin Region and through the four corner states”. Morey is an IPCAS member. 

February 15  "Carved in Stone: Ancestral Apache and Colorado Rock Art" at 1:00pm and 7:00pm by Larry  
Loendorf, Archaeologist and archaeology professor at New Mexico State University. One of the 
2004-2005 lecture series offered by the Colorado Historical Society at the Colorado History 
Museum's Boettcher Auditorium, 1300 Broadway, Denver. Reservations required.  Single 
lectures are $6 for members, $7.50 for nonmembers. For further information or to purchase 
tickets by phone, please call 303-866-4686. 

February 23 Spring PAAC Class Begins, See Page 2 
 

March 2 Spring PAAC Class, See Page 2 
March 3 Executive Board, The Atrium, 30th and Iris, 7:30 PM. 
March 9 Spring PAAC Class, See Page 2 
March 10 Presentation by John Slay, Topic: Rock Sites in  

West-Central Colorado. John says, “I want to share  
a few slides and repeat what Sally Cole and other  
rock art folks have written about them. Most of  
what I have done is look at old site reports, go out  
and find them, then take pictures. Sometimes, I  
scratch my chin thoughtfully as I observe the rock art.” 

March 16 Spring PAAC Class Ends, See Page 2 
 

April 7  Executive Board, The Atrium, 30th and Iris, 7:30 PM. 
April 14 Presentation by Doug Bamforth, Topic: To Be Announced. 
April 21-22 Field Trip to Ute Mountain Tribal Park, prior to CAS Quarterly Meeting, Cortez.  
April 23 CAS Quarterly Meeting, Cortez. 
 

May 5  Executive Board, The Atrium, 30th and Iris, 7:30 PM. 
May 7  Rock Art Chapter meeting in Norwood with speakers. 
May 8  Field trips associated with Rock Art Chapter meeting. 
May 12  Presentation meeting – topic and presenter to be announced. 
 

June 2-3   IPCAS Fourth (more-or-less) Annual Garage Sale
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Spring PAAC Class 

Cheryl Damon 
 

The Spring PAAC class will be Field and Lab Photography on Wednesday evenings March 1 - March 23, 6:30-
9:30pm.  This is one of the shorter courses, 12 hours in length. The specific meeting dates are: Tuesday, 
March 1; Wednesday evenings 9th, 16th, and 23rd. The cost is $22 paid in two checks - $12 to CAS and 
$10 to IPCAS. Please contact Cheryl at (303) 678-8076 or cherdam@cs.com  
 
 
 

Death of Dr. Rob Bonnichsen 
Joanne Turner 

 

I am sorry to begin the new year on a sad note. 
 

It is with great shock and sadness that I must tell you that Rob Bonnichsen passed away very early Christmas 
morning in Bend, Oregon, where he and his wife Peg were visiting relatives for the holidays. He had been in good  
health and was preparing for an archaeological trip to South America next week. He was 63 years old. 
 
Rob was the Founder and Director of the Center for the Study of the First Americans, located at Texas A& M.  
Professor Mike Waters, the Associate Director, will most likely succeed him as Director. 
 
Final arrangements have been made for a memorial service in Oregon this next week. . 
 
Planning has begun for a second memorial service to be held at Texas A&M in the spring. Details to follow. 
 
A memorial fund for Dr. Bonnichsen has been established at the Center for the Study of the First Americans to 
honor the passing of the Center's founder and first director. Rob was the guiding light in the study of the First 
Americans and focused his energies on research, student training, and public awareness of this field. In honor of 
his passing, the Center has established a memorial fund in his name to be used for First Americans research and 
student education.  If you wish to make a donation to the Bonnichsen Memorial Fund, please make checks out to 
the Center for the Study of the First Americans and note that it is for the Bonnichsen Memorial Fund. 
 
Mailing address: 
Robson Bonnichsen Memorial Fund 
Center for the Study of the First Americans 
Department of Anthropology 
Texas A&M University 
4352 TAMU 
College Station, TX  77843-4352 
 
 
 

Some Interesting Articles 
Kris Holien 

 
November/December 2004 issue of Archaeology magazine - "Utah's Ancient Ones", about Waldo 
Wilcox and his Range Creek Ranch, "Colorado's Coalfield Massacre", about Ludlow, and a book review 
of Frison's book "Survival by Hunting". Use the local library if you do not have a subscription. 
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PRELIMINARY ANNOUNCEMENT 
AND CALL FOR PAPERS/POSTERS 

 
From Subsistence to Supermarket: 

Humans and their Habitat in the San Luis Valley And Surrounding Area 
 
A research symposium on the human history of the San Luis Valley and surrounding area and the 2005 Colorado 
Archaeological Society Annual Meeting: 

 
October 7, 8 and 9, 2005 

Carson Auditorium, Adams State College 
Alamosa, Colorado 

 
The Friends of the Dunes and the Colorado Archaeological Society announce a research symposium into the 
history of man and his physical and natural environments in the San Luis Valley of Colorado. This symposium 
will focus on the results of recent research in the San Luis Valley and surrounding areas.  
 
Formal presentations will be open to the public. Papers are expected to cover the geologic and biologic 
foundations of the area, and man’s utilization of these resources for the past 12,000 years.  
 
Cultural presentations will include the earliest inhabitants, late-prehistoric peoples and technology, ethnohistoric 
users of the valley, and early historic settlement. Researchers investigating man or his environment in the San 
Luis Valley and surrounding area are invited to submit an expression of interest, potential topic, and title of paper 
or poster, by February 15, 2005 to: 

 
Great Sand Dunes National Park & Preserve 
Attn: Beth Hall 
11500 Highway 150 
Mosca, Colorado 81146 
Or Elizabeth_Hall@nps.gov 

 
Sponsored by: 

The Friends of the Dunes 
The Colorado Archaeological Society 
The Colorado State Historical Fund 
The National Park Service 
The Nature Conservancy 
Ft. Garland Museum 
The San Luis Valley Archaeological Network 
The United States Forest Service 
The United States Fish and Wildlife Service 
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 COLORADO ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY, INC. 
October 2004 Quarterly Board Meeting Minutes Draft 

Durango, Colorado 
October 8, 2004 

 
CALL TO ORDER: The October Quarterly Board meeting of the Colorado Archaeological Society was called to 
order by President Tom Hoff at 7:07 p.m.   
 

ROLL CALL: Chapters represented were Chipeta, Rock Art, Denver, Hisatsinom, Hurst, Indian Peaks, Northern 
Colorado, Pikes Peak, Roaring Fork, and San Juan Basin. 
 

MINUTES: A few minor corrections were noted. Motion passed (Goering/Sundstrom) to approve the minutes as 
corrected.   
 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY (Terry Murphy, written report): 
The Great Sand Dunes is now a National Park. CAS will have a representative at the 2005 SAA meeting in Salt 
Lake City with a couple of papers on PAAC and the Role of Avocational Archaeologists and Professionals.  
Dr. Dennis Stanford has alerted us to a possible problem with a housekeeping bill introduced in the Senate by 
Senator Ben Nighthorse Campbell which could seriously impact the NAGPRA law. You can keep apprised on the 
status of the bill by checking the Library of Congress website at www.thomas.loc.gov. If you have any comments, 
pass them along to Senator Campbell and Senator Allard. We have had an increase in requests for back issues of 
SWL. We should consider pushing the CD back issues as Terry would like to get some of these thousands of back 
issues out of his basement. Lora Van Renselaar offered to take Terry’s extra issues. In early September, the 
Colorado Historical Society’s “Old Stories, New Voices” program received several national awards for 
excellence. This included a $250,000 grant to expand the program.  Plans have started to expand the volunteer 
group and enlarge the program. As of one week ago, the group will try to establish a separate group such as the 
“Friends of Old Stories / New Voices” so we can go in for grants and not be dependent on the state agencies. 
CAS representatives were asked to make their chapter members aware and to volunteer. The camp staff needs to 
triple for next year. Terry is the contact person for the Education Department at CHS. Bill Hammond stated this is 
one of the best kept secrets in the State – it is an astonishing program. 
 

TREASURER (Larry Evans, written report): 
Available cash at the end of this quarter is $30,296. We expect our cost of the Fall 2004 Southwest Lore to be 
$5,000, which will be offset by contributions of about $2,500 from The Smithsonian Department of Anthropology 
and Dr. Liz Morris. We paid the CHS $750 for sponsorship of “Mesa Verde” on the Colorado Orientation Map.   
As of October 1st, we have $49.50 in the SLW fund to meet winter publication expenses. Motion (Sundstrom / 
Terri Hoff) to approve Larry’s request for board authorization to transfer as needed up to $2,500 from the 
Unrestricted Operating Fund to the Southwestern Lore Fund to meet the expense of the Winter 2004 issue.  
There are no funds to print a winter CAS Newsletter. We would need to transfer money from other funds (it costs 
$550 to print and mail). We have no incoming funds for it. The next issue would be the spring issue. We can 
address this at the January meeting. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
MEMBERSHIP (Lora Van Renselaar, written report):  
Two institutions have not renewed their memberships. Lora has called them with no response. She asked if she 
should keep sending SWL to these institutions. Decision was made by Tom Hoff for Lora to write a letter to the 
Anthropology chairs at these institutions asking if they want to maintain their membership. If no response, Lora 
will no longer send them the SWL. Joel was thanked for putting data from back issues on CD. Lora brought 
copies of SWL to sell at the annual meeting tomorrow. Decision was made to sell them for $10. Lora reported we 
have a new brochure for CAS. Chapters may use them but they may have to change some numbers on them.  
Larry Evans will email them out to the chapters. Lora reported CAS currently has 1,061 members. Tom Hoff 
stated that Colorado Preservation Inc. joined as an individual through the Denver Chapter. The Denver Chapter 
has a category for “Institutions”. Decision was made that Lora will write to CPI and ask what they are doing as 
they cannot join CAS as an individual. 
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ALICE HAMILTON SCHOLARSHIP FUND (Terri Hoff): 
Terri stated tomorrow is the big day for fundraising. Ticket sales were handled at the chapter level. Leftover 
tickets, stubs and money can be given to Sharon Murphy or Terri Hoff either tonight or tomorrow morning.  
Tickets will continue to be available tomorrow. Items for the Silent Auction will be accepted tomorrow at 7:30 
a.m.  We have a donor receipt and a bidding receipt. Fill out the donor receipt when you bring the item.   
Tomorrow all will get a program with a picture of Yellow Jacket Canyon (1908) which has been donated for the 
auction. This is the only one available. The NPS doesn’t want it sold because the HOPI’s object because the 
petroglyphs are “offensive”. Value is hard to estimate since it is the only one in circulation.  
 

PAAC (Kevin Black, written report): 
In the third quarter of 2004, 4 classes were completed. Six new certificates will be given out at the Annual 
Meeting. With the completion of the PAAC training survey at the Tomahawk State Wildlife Area in 2003, final 
report preparation continues. Kevin is working toward finishing the report by the end of this year. A report on the 
work at Pike’s Stockade will be presented at the Annual meeting and lab analyses on the small artifact collection 
will begin in December. There is a list of 7 dates on the PAAC website for resumption of the PAAC lab project at 
the Lowry facility in east Denver. The next schedule of PAAC courses is on the horizon and the usual 
questionnaires will be sent to the PAAC Coordinators later this  month. 
 

PUBLICATIONS : 
Southwestern Lore (Kevin Black, written report): The fall 2004 issue of Southwestern Lore has been mailed.  
This issue is larger as it commemorates the career of retired Boulder professor David Breternitz. This special 
issue was compiled by Liz Morris and Barbara Breternitz. This issue was made possible by the generous financial 
contribution of Liz Morris, Dennis Stanford and the Smithsonian Institute. The winter issue will contain a tribute 
to the late Bill Buckles. We have received more papers for consideration. With regard to Colorado Archaeology: 
an Annual Publication of Southwestern Lore, one new paper has been received for a future second issue. Kevin 
attended the Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists executive committee meeting in June and he 
brought up the subject of a closer working relationship with CAS. The August issue of the CCPA newsletter 
included an article encouraging CCPA members to join CAS, SWL backstock information, and a CAS 
application form.   
 

Advertising (Joel Hurmence): There are no potential advertisers for the SWL. Joel asked everyone to try and 
generate interest in getting advertisers.   
 

Newsletter (Joel Hurmence): There is no newsletter going out this fall, but maybe next spring. Terri Hoff asked if 
the newsletter could be used as marketing for scholarship applications. Joel indicated he will have a scholarship 
announcement in the spring issue. Suggestion was made to use the SWL advertising space for scholarship 
information. Kevin stated that by the end of October or early November, one page on scholarships could be put in 
the next issue of SWL. Terri Hoff will update the information and get it to Kevin.    
 

Website (Teresa Weedin): Teresa stated that members need to keep her posted of changes for the website. Tom 
Hoff asked that chapter representatives look at the website to assure the information for their chapter is correct.   
 

ADVISORY BOARD (Terri Hoff): No report. 
 

AWARDS (Bob Mutaw): Four chapter achievement awards will be given out at tomorrow’s annual meeting. It 
was stated that Dick Sundstrom’s trowel was broken and he is asking for a replacement. After discussion, Tom 
Hoff stated that Dick will be given a new trowel at CAS’s expense. 
 

EDUCATION: No report. 
 

LONG RANGE PLANNING (Mary Jo Kraus): No report  
 

WAYS AND MEANS (Joel Hurmence): No report:   
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STATE ARCHAEOLOGIST (Susan Collins): Susan distributed copies of the 2003-04 Annual report of the 
Colorado Historical Society. She discussed the recent funding mix for the Society, which is supported by diverse 
revenue streams. These include: The State Historical Fund, generated from the state tax on limited stakes gaming. 
The Historical Society no longer receives funds from the State General Fund, but draws its base support from the 
SHF, which was created by constitutional amendment to support a grants program for historic preservation. 
Federal grants. These include the Historic Preservation (HPF) which funds the Office of Archaeology and 
Historic Preservation, including the Office of State Archaeologist. Other, project specific grants may be awarded 
by the national Institute for Museum and Library Services, Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation 
Act program, Save America’s Treasures, and the National Endowment for the Humanities. 
 
Membership dues, gifts, and donations. At its 125th anniversary, the Colorado Historical Society is a healthy 
organization, with many programs that emphasize preservation of Colorado’s material heritage and active public 
education. Susan observed that there is great demand on the State Historical Fund. Funding the Society’s 
operations and undertaking major life-safety repairs on the State Capitol building has reduced the amount 
available for statewide grants. Nevertheless, the statewide demand continues to be high. For the recent October 1 
deadline, applications were received totaling approximately $8 million. This is roughly 4 times the amount 
available, so the grant program is becoming increasingly competitive. 
 
Bill Hammond stated the Colorado Historical Society was originally chartered by the state assembly and funded 
by them. But now, CHS is not funded by them, but by gaming money. He stressed that until the legislature does 
something, this won’t change. It is important for Colorado, the Colorado Historical Society and CAS that there be 
a line of financial support for the State Historical Society from the state.   
 
CAS REPS TO CHS (Bob Mutaw/Bill Hammond): No report.  
 
ANTI-VANDALISM TASK FORCE (Terry Murphy):   
The Task Force is moving ahead with the program and activities for the Archaeological and Preservation Month 
2005. The Task Force would like to work with a theme of “Historic Trails of Colorado”. Terry has sent out a call 
for good quality photographs of historic trails and ideas to CAS and friends. Photos are needed by the end of 
October. He asked that chapter representatives put a notice in their chapter newsletters and to note that digital is 
okay if high resolution. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 2005 Annual Meeting (Terry Murphy): Terry has been working with the NPS and the Great 
Sand Dunes Staff on a Symposium in 2005 which would be held in conjunction with the CAS Annual Meeting.  
The target dates are October 7, 8, and 9 (Friday, Saturday, Sunday) 2005. The proposed theme for the symposium 
would be the San Luis Valley Area, although the definition is not cast in stone yet. Friday would probably be 
devoted to geology and biology topics, with Saturday used for archaeology and history topics. Sunday would 
feature field trips. The site of the symposium / annual meeting would be the Carson Auditorium on the Adams 
State College campus in Alamosa. At this time, it looks like the only cost to CAS members would be the Friday 
night dinner/board meeting, a Saturday night banquet and some Sunday field trip expenses. Motel, extra meal and 
travel costs would be the individual’s responsibility.    
  
Nominations Committee for 2005 Officers: 
 President    Dick Sundstrom 
 Vice President   John Gooding 
 Executive Secretary  Terry Murphy 
 Recording Secretary  Linda Seyfert 
 Treasurer   Larry Evans 
 Membership   Lora Van Renselaar 
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Motion (Hurmence/Weedin) to accept the slate of officers and to present the slate to the Annual Membership 
meeting tomorrow.   
 
Potshots (Kay Miller):  
Kay stated she was supposed to present a proposal tonight for the rapid response team concept, but the group has 
not met. She requested an extension until the next quarterly meeting. The group will meet for lunch tomorrow to 
discuss a list of ideas presented in Glenwood Springs. The goal is to meet with principal investigators, Mark 
Mitchell and John Gooding, and ask their help in getting permit from OAHP and to meet an acceptable level of 
competence. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
2005 Quarterly Board meetings: 
 January 22  Boulder 
 April 23  Cortez 
 July 23 (tentative)      Colorado Springs 
 October 7,8,9    Alamosa 
 
Bradley Grant (Tom Hoff):  
Tom reported that Bruce Bradley is applying for an assessment grant to CHS for Wallace Ruins (a Chaco outlier). 
He wants CAS to hold the funds. The timeframe for beginning the project is next spring. The project will entail 
survey, mapping and inventory and will be open to all CAS members. Tom and Terri Hoff will write the grant. 
Motion (Evans/Sundstrom) was made and seconded for CAS to sponsor an archaeological assessment grant to 
CHS to be submitted by Bruce Bradley. Larry Evans stated in terms of money, there is no problem with this. Tom 
Hoff will submit the grant to CHS. Bruce will be contracted with to get the work done. Terri Hoff asked if there 
has ever been a statewide CAS project before. Bill Hammond indicated there has never been a statewide project 
for which we are responsible. Question arose as to whether we can advertise this as the first statewide CAS 
project in order to draw participation from all chapters. Bill Hammond suggested we talk to Kevin Black and 
Susan Collins about this. Vote was taken and all were in favor of CAS sponsoring this state assessment 
application grant.   
 
Announcements: 
Information about tomorrow’s program and meeting was discussed. 
 
Appreciation (Joel Hurmence): 
Joel thanked Tom Hoff for his hard work and excellent efforts as CAS President for the last two years. A round of 
applause followed for Tom. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: Motion (Tradlener/Sundstrom) to adjourn at 9:45 p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Seyfert, Recording Secretary 
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COLORADO ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY, INC. 
2004 Annual Meeting Minutes Draft 

Durango, Colorado 
October 9, 2004 

 
CALL TO ORDER: The 2004 Annual Meeting of the Colorado Archaeological Society was called to order by 
President Tom Hoff at 4:00 p.m.   
 
ROLL CALL: Chapters represented were Chipeta, Rock Art, Denver, Hisatsinom, Hurst, Indian Peaks, Northern 
Colorado, Pikes Peak, Roaring Fork, and San Juan Basin. 
 
MINUTES: The minutes of the 2003 Annual meeting were previously approved by the Board at its January 2004 
meeting.  
 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY (Terry Murphy): 
Terry has been working with the NPS and the Great Sand Dunes Staff on a Symposium in 2005 which would be 
held in conjunction with the CAS Annual Meeting. The target dates are October 7, 8, and 9 (Friday, Saturday, 
Sunday) 2005. The proposed theme for the symposium would be the San Luis Valley Area, although the 
definition is not cast in stone yet. Friday would probably be devoted to geology and biology topics, with Saturday 
used for archaeology and history topics. Sunday would feature field trips. The site of the symposium / annual 
meeting would be the Carson Auditorium on the Adams State College campus in Alamosa. At this time, it looks 
like the only cost to CAS members would be the Friday night dinner/board meeting, a Saturday night banquet and 
some Sunday field trip expenses. Motel, extra meal and travel costs would be the individual’s responsibility. In 
August, Terry spent a week with the Colorado Historical Society’s program “Old Stories, New Voices” youth 
summer camp at Fort Garland. In September, the program received several national awards for excellence. This 
included a $250,000 grant to expand the program. Plans have started to expand the volunteer group and enlarge 
the program. This is a great opportunity for CAS and the Archaeological Community to impact young people of 
several states besides Colorado. CAS representatives were asked to make their chapter members aware and to 
volunteer. The camp staff needs to triple for next year. Terry is the contact person for the Education Department 
at CHS.   
 
TREASURER (Larry Evans): 
CAS has $30,000 at the end of this quarter.   
CAS purchased “Mesa Verde” on the Colorado Orientation Map for $750.   
We have two ongoing grants to the Hisatsinom and Denver chapters. 
All chapters got new 501c3 letters over the past year so legally you are tax exempt.   
The financing of Southwestern Lore is a challenge. We have disks for Southwestern Lore available. June 1955 to 
Winter 1994 and the Index (PDF). They sell for $30 each or $50 for two. Disk one is not ready yet. Disk 4 will be 
a 10-year issue ready next year. Tom Hoff reported that at last night’s Board meeting, the Board approved the 
transfer of $2,500 from the Unrestricted Operating Fund to Southwestern Lore Fund to meet the expense of the 
Winter 2004 issue.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
MEMBERSHIP (Lora Van Renselaar):  
CAS has a stable membership of 1,061 members vs. 1,049 a year ago.   
 
ALICE HAMILTON SCHOLARSHIP FUND (Terri Hoff): 
Terri thanked those who bought raffle tickets. The Silent Auction items will be moved to the Student Union 3rd 
floor while the gallery tour is going on. Auction will be open during happy hour. Winners will be announced as 
we are seated and we will draw for the raffle winner. 
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PAAC (Kevin Black, written report): 
In the third quarter of 2004, 4 classes were completed. Six new certificates were awarded to 
Barbara Atwood – PAAC Scholar 
Pat and Steven Larson – PAAC Scholar 
Bruce Wahle – PAAC Survey:  Provisional Surveyor and Surveyor I 
Joann Ford – PAAC Scholar 
 
We will go back to Pike’s Stockade for 2005. Dates for the Lab at Lowry are posted on the web.   
PAAC courses for the first half of 2005 will be posted soon. 
 
PUBLICATIONS: 
Southwestern Lore (Kevin Black, written report): 
The fall 2004 issue of Southwestern Lore has been mailed. This issue is larger as it commemorates the career of 
retired Boulder professor David Breternitz. This special issue was compiled by Liz Morris and Barbara Breternitz.  
This issue was made possible by the generous financial contribution of Liz Morris, Dennis Stanford and the 
Smithsonian Institute. The winter issue will contain a tribute to the late Bill Buckles. We have received more 
papers for consideration. The inaugural issue of Colorado Archaeology: an Annual Publication of Southwestern 
Lore, is on target for the second half of 2005.   
 

Newsletter (Joel Hurmence) 
Joel announced that members have received the last newsletter for a while. The winter issue will be skipped due 
to a lack of funds. There may be one next spring. Joel asked that CAS reps get email addresses from their chapter 
members for the newsletter as emailing the newsletter would save money.   
 

Website (Teresa Weedin): No report. 
 

ADVISORY BOARD (Terri Hoff):   
Terri reminded chapter reps to get their written report forms to her so she can get them to Susan Collins. She still 
needs July report forms from some reps. 
 

AWARDS (Bob Mutaw): 
Chapter achievement awards will be given out tonight. 
 

EDUCATION: No report. 
 

LONG RANGE PLANNING: No report  
 

WAYS AND MEANS (Joel Hurmence): No report:   
 

STATE ARCHAEOLOGIST (Susan Collins):   
Susan distributed copies of the 2003-04 Annual report of the Colorado Historical Society. She discussed the 
recent funding mix for the Society, which is supported by diverse revenue streams. These include: The State 
Historical Fund, generated from the state tax on limited stakes gaming. The Historical Society no longer receives 
funds from the State General Fund, but draws its base support from the SHF, which was created by constitutional 
amendment to support a grants program for historic preservation. Federal grants. These include the Historic 
Preservation (HPF) which funds the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, including the Office of 
State Archaeologist. Other, project specific grants may be awarded by the national Institute for Museum and 
Library Services, Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act program, Save America’s Treasures, 
and the National Endowment for the Humanities. Membership dues, gifts, and donations. Susan stated that there 
is great demand on the State Historical Fund. Funding the Society’s operations and undertaking major life-safety 
repairs on the State Capitol building has reduced the amount available for statewide grants. Nevertheless, the 
statewide demand continues to be high. For the recent October 1 deadline, applications were received totaling 
approximately $8 million. This is roughly 4 times the amount available, so the grant program is becoming 
increasingly competitive. 
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CAS REPS TO CHS (Bob Mutaw/Bill Hammond):   
Bob and Bill reported they serve as representatives from CAS to the Colorado Historical Society (CHS) Board.  
Bill represents the avocational archaeologists; Bob represents the professional archaeologists. If there are any 
issues for CHS, they will bring to the attention of CHS. Bill commented that having the State Historical Society 
not funded by the taxpayers is not viable.      
 
ANTI-VANDALISM TASK FORCE (Terry Murphy):   
Terry stated the Task Force is a group of state and federal officers from NPS, BLM, CCPA and CAS. The group 
meets monthly. The Task Force is moving ahead with activities for the Archaeological and Preservation Month 
2005. The Task Force would like to work with a theme of “Historic Trails of Colorado”. Terry has sent out a call 
for good quality photographs of historic trails. Photos are needed by the end of October. Contact Terry for more 
information.  
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Nominations Committee for 2005 Officers: 
 President    Dick Sundstrom 
 Vice President   John Gooding 
 Executive Secretary  Terry Murphy 
 Recording Secretary  Linda Seyfert 
 Treasurer   Larry Evans 
 Membership   Lora Van Renselaar 
 
Motion (S. Tradlener/L. Tradlener) to accept the slate of officers was unanimously approved. 
 
Potshots (Kay Miller): 
Kay stated a rapid response team composed of CAS members is forming to work on salvageable sites. If 
interested, let Kay know. CAS reps are asked to inform chapter members.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
2005 Quarterly Board meetings: 
 January 22  Boulder 
 April 23  Cortez 
 July 23 (tentative)      Colorado Springs 
 October 7,8,9    Alamosa 
 
Bradley Grant (Tom Hoff): 
Tom reported that at last night’s Board meeting, the Board approved a request from Bruce Bradley that CAS act 
as sponsor a state archaeological assessment grant for Wallace Ruins (a Chaco outlier). The project will entail 
survey, mapping and inventory and will be open to all CAS members. CAS will be compensated about $700.  
 

Announcements: 
2004 Annual Meeting: It was reported that 115 people registered for today’s meeting. Sixty-five (65) were in 
attendance for the first program after lunch. Eighty-three (83) are present for this meeting. Information on 
tonight’s dinner and speaker were reported. Information about tomorrow’s field trips was discussed. 
 

Appreciation : Tom Hoff was thanked for his hard work and excellent efforts as CAS President for the last two 
years. A round of applause followed for Tom. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: Motion (S.Tradlener/Weedin) to adjourn at 4:43 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Seyfert, Recording Secretary 
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                         2005 IPCAS Officers, Board Members, and major functions 

Co-President Cheryl Damon (303) 678-8076  cherdam@cs.com 
Co-President Kris Holien (970) 586-8982 kjholien@aol.com 
Secretary Open 
Treasurer   Rick Pitre          (303) 673-0272    rpitre@kryos.colorado.edu   
Professional Advisor Dr. Robert Brunswig         (970) 351-2138 robert.brunswig@unco.edu 
Calumet Editor Tom Cree (303) 776-7004 tomcree@earthlink.net 
Internet Manager Piper Herron (303) 988-0814 codirtnerd@comcast.net 
PAAC Coordinator Jim Morrell (303) 678-7642 j.s.morrell@att.net 
CAS Representative Reggie Hofmaier (720) 684-1181 reginald.hofmaier@seagate.com 
Archivist/Librarian Kris Holien (970) 586-8982 kjholien@aol.com 
Board Member Pete Gleichman (303) 459-0856 pjgleichman@yahoo.com  
Board Member Jeff Ferguson (720) 890-2708 fergusonjeff@hotmail.com 
Board Member Joanne Turner (303) 494-7638 joanne.turner@colorado.edu 
 
 

Please check the chapter web-site at: http//www.indianpeaksarchaeology.org 

 

CALUMET 
Newsletter of the Indian Peaks Chapter 
of the Colorado Archaeological Society 
P.O. Box 18301 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION - INDIAN PEAKS CHAPTER 
 

 ____ Individual  $28.50 / Year ____ New __________ Date 
 ____ Family  $33 / Year ____ Renewal  
 ____ Student  $14.25 / Year, with Calumet delivery by e-mail 
 
 NAME ___________________________   TELEPHONE (____)__________ 

 ADDRESS ________________________   E-MAIL ____________________ 

 CITY _____________________________  STATE ______ ZIP___________ 

 Please make check payable to:    Indian Peaks Chapter, CAS 
 Mail to:  PO Box 18301 
   Boulder, CO  80308-1301 
 When you join or renew you will receive the Calumet, our monthly newsletter, and  
 Southwestern Lore, the quarterly publication of the Colorado Archaeological Society.   


